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Dear Petitioner,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

6 August 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

The Board determined that your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not 

materially add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined 

that a personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of 

record. 

 

You requested recalculation of your retired pay for periods of employment under Public and 

Community Service (PACS) during your enhanced qualification period.  The Board, in its review 

of your entire record and application, carefully weighed all potentially mitigating factors, to 

include your assertions.  The Board concluded that you had registered for PACS on 28 December 

1994, prior to your retirement under Temporary Early Retirement Authority (“TERA”) and your 

enhanced retirement qualification period would have been reached on 19 July 2010.  Although 

you completed several periods of employment that could be considered to be PACS, the only 

employer in your resume that is on the PACS registry is the rt County School District.  

Because you failed to provide evidence from your asserted employer to validate such 

employment, the Board determined that no change to your record is warranted.  However, the 

Board noted if you could provide a statement of service from  Elementary School 

detailing your dates of employment and position, you may want to reapply to the Board for 

reconsideration.   

 






